

## TENNESSEE DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION JACKSON ENVIRONMENTAL FIELD OFFICE 1625 HOLLYWOOD DRIVE JACKSON, TENNESSEE 38305-4316 PHONE (731) 512-1300 STATEWIDE 1-888-891-8332 FAX (731) 661-6283

April 14, 2014

Mr. Joe Kaldmo Vice -President Trans-Ash Inc. 617 Shepard Drive. Cincinnati, OH 45215

Re: Minor Permit Modification Approval Bivens Industrial Park Monofill Reg. Number IDL 03-0215

Dear Mr. Kaldmo:

This letter is in response to a minor modification request submitted by Mrs. Nancy B. Sullivan with TriAD environmental consultants on your behalf, dated March 19, 2014. As required by Rule 0400-11-.01-.02(6)(b)5 of the Solid Waste Processing and Disposal Regulations, the Tennessee Division of Solid Waste Management has reviewed your written request for minor a permit modification for the Bivens Industrial Park Monofill. Received on April 9, 2014, the request consisted of modifying the permitted final grading plan and associated details to depict the final surface elevation for the proposed final cap and site drainage system in order to achieve the required final closure.

The Division hereby notifies you of the results of this review in accordance with Rule 0400-11-.01-.02(6) (b) 2(ii). Further, the Division approves the above referenced minor permit modification for the Bivens Industrial Park Monofill.

If you have any questions regarding this letter, feel free to contact this office at (731) 512-1337.

Sinderely,

Jámes Warren

Jackson Field Office Manager

Division of Solid Waste Management

c: Abe Almassi - Nashville Central Office Glen Pugh, Nashville Central Office Nancy Sullivan, TriAD Environmental Consultants, Inc.